
Meeting Minutes 

Hillsboro Cove Homeowners Association Board of Directors 

June 10, 2025 

 

[Note: M/S/C means “moved, seconded, carried”] 

 

Present: Bill Daly, John Solberg, Richard Johnson, Debbie Gerlach, Richard Detwiler, Nick 

Harris (RPG), Chris Pusateri (the HOA’s attorney) 

 

Meeting called to order at 9:30 a.m. at Debbie Gerlach’s home.  

 

It was M/S/C that the board go into executive session for discussion with Chris Pusateri. 

 

Action taken in executive session: Motion: that we postpone indefinitely consideration 

concerning sale of property and cancel the current ballot. M/S/C 

 

Minutes: Approval of minutes of May 13, 2025. M/S/C 

 

Confirmation of matters approved by email since last meeting: M/S/C       

Variances received and acted upon by email: 

• 1072 Hillsboro Cove, new sliding glass door approved 5/16/25 

 • 1095 Hillsboro Cove, plantings behind unit, approved 5/27/25 

 • 399 Spinnaker, installation of car charger in garage, approved 5/27/25 

 • 345 Reef Point, replace stone under deck in rear, approved 6/2/25 

 

Other matters approved by email:  

• Replace steps/walkways beside 349 and 351 Reef Point, approved 5/29/25 

• Replace dead shrub 346 Reef Point, approved 6/4/25 

  

Treasurer’s Report: M/S/C the May treasurer’s report (attached) be received with appreciation. 

 

Management Report: Nothing else to report. 

 

Old business 

 

Summer paving project: Agreed to accept bid as submitted. M/S/C  

 

Deck replacement: Deck work is nearly completed. 

 

New business 

 

Dumpster at 377 Spinnaker: Considering the situation, we’ll let this slide. Dick D. will try to 

catch the young man (homeowner’s son?) who is assisting with the clean out to be sure they 

know they need a variance to hold a moving sale. 

 



Notification about community events: Agreed that we’ll send notice about garden party, 

garage sale, and picnic dates to community. 

 

Communication: Clarify with Dick Jones about checking with board for certain kinds of 

communications through his community list. Dick Johnson will routinely post official board 

communications to the Facebook group. 

 

Bear: After consultation with DEC, we don’t believe it was bear scat that was seen on a deck. 

We’ll notify the community, after Bill checks on another recent report of bear scat. 

 

Homeowner concern: Elaine Dooley and David Drozdziel were welcomed to the board meeting 

to present concerns about the proposed property sale. 

 

Next meeting: Monday July 7, 1 p.m. at Dick Detwiler’s, 381 Spinnaker. 

 

Meeting adjourned 12:10 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Richard Johnson, Secretary  

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


